
City of Broken Arrow

Request for Action

File #: 18-888, Version: 1

Broken Arrow Municipal Authority

Meeting of: 08-07-2018

Title:
Acknowledgement of receipt of the fiscal year 2018 Pretreatment Compliance Inspection
reports from Oklahoma Department of Environmental Quality for Regional Metropolitan
Utility Authority and Broken Arrow Municipal Authority

Background:

The Regional Metropolitan Utility Authority is required to operate a pretreatment program for the Haikey
Creek Wastewater Treatment Plant in accordance with Section 402(b)(8) of the Clean Water Act, the General
Pretreatment Regulations (40 CFR 403), and the provisions of the subsequently submitted industrial
pretreatment program that was approved by Oklahoma Department of Environmental Quality (ODEQ).  The
requirements of this program are listed as Part II of the Oklahoma Pollutant Discharge Elimination System
(OPDES) Permit, No. OK0034363.

The Broken Arrow Municipal Authority is required to operate a pretreatment program for the Lynn Lane
Wastewater Treatment Plant in accordance with Section 402(b)(8) of the Clean Water Act, the General
Pretreatment Regulations (40 CFR 403), and the provisions of the subsequently submitted industrial
pretreatment program that was approved by ODEQ.  The requirements of this program are listed as Part II of
the OPDES Permit No. 0040053.

Every year, ODEQ performs a Pretreatment Compliance Inspection (PCI) of the “Control Authority”, which is
the City of Broken Arrow, for each of the above listed programs.  The purpose of the inspection is to ensure that
all federal, state, and local pretreatment requirements are being implemented and enforced appropriately.  The
PCI is conducted at the City of Broken Arrow Pretreatment Office, followed by an exit interview in which a
“Responsible Pretreatment Official” is required to be present.

On April 11, 2018, ODEQ conducted a PCI for RMUA and BAMA.  The inspection was facilitated by Lauren
Wilson, Pretreatment Coordinator for City of Broken Arrow, followed by an exit interview with Kenneth
Schwab, Assistant City Manager of Operations for City of Broken Arrow.  There were no findings of required
actions or violations identified during the inspection.  Both RMUA and BAMA were commended for well-
operated programs and pollution prevention outreach. The reports are attached for your review.

Cost: $0

Funding Source: Source

Requested By: Ron Sullivan, Interim Utilities Director
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Approved By: Michael L. Spurgeon, City Manager

Attachments: FY 2018 RMUA PCI Report

                                    FY 2018 BAMA PCI Report
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